
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

All Saints Catholic Church 



All Saints’ Parish Committees  
 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Joanne Kazista..……..……....831-2033 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan….…...704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..……...222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir Vivian Peralta-Mesa 704-910-7942 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis……..……….831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson………..….389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ........................ 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Yap………………..627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ........................ 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth ........................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista.............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 5/20, Easter Weekday 
CRHP Women’s Retreat    
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm Prayer Shawl 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm Mass + Pro Populo 
Sunday 5/21,  SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
CRHP Women’s Retreat 
8:00 am Mass + Rafael Setien 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Lois McGrade 
4:30 pm Ranger Rosary 
6:30 pm HS Youth Group 
Monday 5/22, Easter Weekday 
5:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 5/23, Easter Weekday  
7:00 pm   Knights of Columbus Assembly   
Wednesday 5/24, Easter Weekday 
9:30 am    Mass + Mary C. Cullon  
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
Thursday 5/25, Easter Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Edward Rauch 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
7:00 pm K of C Festival Planning 
Friday 5/26, Saint Philip Neri, Priest 
9:30 am Mass + Lois McGrade 
1:00 pm—3:00 pm HS Youth Group 
7:00 pm Movie Night 
Saturday 5/27, Easter Weekday 
12:00 pm—3:00 pm Boy Scout Court of Honor 
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm Mass + Stephanie Parsons 
Catholic Communications Campaign/ All Saints Charities 

Sunday 5/28,  THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD 
8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Raymond E. York 
  Lebioda Baptism 
12:30 PM—3:00 PM End of Year Faith Challenge 
4:30 pm Ranger Rosary 

The flowers on the altar this weekend 
were donated by  

Frank and Susan Keefe 

Thank you so much for the donation of $4,819 
to The Friends of The Oratory for April.  Saint 
Padre Pio says, “Pray, hope and don’t worry.  
Prayer is the key to God’s heart.” 
 
The Rock Hill Oratory prays for all of you and 
your intentions.  We have less worry and much  
hope that generous people like the members of 
All Saints Parish will continue to support The 
Rock Hill Oratory’s mission.  Thank you for all 
you do for The Oratory. 
 
In Jesus and St. Philip Neri, 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
Director—Friends of the Oratory 



Save the date for the High School Youth 
Group End of the School Year Party on 

Friday May 26!  
Bring your friends and come to the  

Parish Life Center after you finish your last  
final exam for food, games, music, and  
celebrating the end of the school year. 

On Saturday, June 10th the Mass time will be 
at 6:00 pm due to the  
Parish Family Festival 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
RANGER  ROSARY  &  PRAYER  TREE  MINISTRY 
At each meeting we pray a rosary for the veterans 
(living and deceased) and active military who are 
named on our Prayer Tree in the Parish Life Center.  
Then we make the Ranger Rosaries which we send  
directly to our Catholic Military Chaplains.   

MEETINGS  ARE  ON  WEDNESDAYS  AT  10:00 AM   
AND  SUNDAYS  AT  4:30 PM. 

Please write the name of your loved one on our Prayer 
Tree using the strips of uniform cloth.  The Prayer Tree 
and Ranger Rosaries we make will be blessed during 
Mass at a special Memorial Day ceremony on Sunday, 
May 28th at 11:00 am. 

Can you imagine a world where curious kids become 
hands-on inventors who discover they’re lovingly 
crafted by God? That’s what is going to happen this 
summer here at All Saints during Vacation Bible 
School! Drop off your child's registration and  
payment to the Parish Life Center anytime so your 
child can join in the fun! Contact 
Julie Hall at 803-831-9095 or  
allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com for 
questions. 

OPEN WEEKDENDS 
 
     July 22-23           July 29-30 
     August 26-27           September 16-17 
     October 14-15           October 28-29 
     November 25-26       December 23-24 
     December 30-31 

Pie Baking Contest!  
 
Do you have a very special  
recipe?  We are having a  
pie-baking contest at the Parish 
Family Festival on Saturday,  

June 10th.  Entrees will be judged by our very own     
Fr. Agustin.  There will be a blue ribbon and $50 gift 
card for the winner.  There will be red and white       
ribbons respectively for the 2nd and 3rd place winners.  
Whatever Fr. Agustin does not consume in judging the 
entrees will be placed on the festival dessert line for all 
to enjoy.  Please send an email to   
piecontest@allsaintskofc14475.org, if you plan to enter 
a pie into the competition. 

You are invited to be the guest of 
the All Saints Women's Organization 

at a luncheon celebrating 
Renewal of Hope  

honoring 
Safe Passage 

June 11, 2017 1-4 pm 
All Saints Parish Life Center 

 
R.S.V.P. by May 27th to 
Carol Lintner 
803 675-7564 
or 
Noreen Ewald 
612 272-2691 

 
There will be a program by Safe Passage 

on ways we can: 
Empower the Survivor 
Eliminate the Abuse 

Engage the Community 
Engender Change SHARE YOUR CULTURE WITH THE WORLD!!! 

The Council on International Educational Exchange is  
seeking mission driven and loving families to host exchange 
students who will arrive in the area in August.  You do not 
have to have teenagers to be able to host.  Students are  
well-screened and come with their own spending money 
and health insurance.  Be a part of this unique educational 
adventure! Open your heart and your home…share your 
faith, community, and country! For information, contact 
Trish Hasty at (704) 661-4765 or email t.hasty@hotmail.com 



SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.  
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at 
All Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines 
and secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked  
regularly. 

Collection for the 5/14/2017 Weekend 
 

Offertory………..............………………......$9,595.30 
Friends of the Oratory.………….…......….….$652.00 
All Saints Charities……..............………...……$60.00 
Saints Alive...……………..……………….......$18.00 
Families in Need……………….……..……...$120.00 
First Communion….………………….……..$855.92 
Building Fund....….…..….…………....…….$.495.00 
Easter Offering………..….……………..……..$30.00 
Catholic Miscellany………………..…………$500.00 
Votive Candles..…………......…….……...…...$46.00 
Clover Area Assistance Center …..………..….$20.00 

 
... 

 

Adults:  905    Children:  125 
Total Attendance:   1030 UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 

June 3-4 Friends of the Oratory/  
                      Building Fund 
June 10-11 Seminary Collection/Holy   
  Ground Fund 
June 17-18 All Saints Charities 
June 24-25 Holy Father (Peter’s Pence) 
July 1-2 Friends of the Oratory/Building Fund 

Faith Formation News 
 

Faith Formation Movie Night on May 26th  
from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm  

will feature : “Angry Birds” 
Refreshments will be served. 
 

 
 
 

Altar Server Retreat 
Friday, June 9th 6:00 pm—8:00 pm 

For all current servers and for anyone who has re-
ceived the Sacrament of the Eucharist  

For further info please contact  
Deacon Andy or Joanne Kazista 

TODAY’S READINGS 
First Reading — The people of Samaria accepted 
the word of God preached by Philip; they received 
the Holy Spirit (Acts 8:5-8, 14-17). 
Psalm — Let all the earth cry out to God with joy 
(Psalm 66). 
Second Reading — Act with gentleness and  
reverence toward all, so that when you are maligned 
those who defame you will be the 
ones put to shame  
(1 Peter 3:15-18). 
Gospel — I will not leave you  
orphans, but will come to you  
(John 14:15-21). 

 
Calling all current 8th graders! Come to our last High 

School Youth Group of the school year on  
May 21st from 6:30-8 pm. We'll have fellowship, 

games, food, and talk about our summer  
schedule.  Contact Julie Hall for information at  

allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com.  

Faith Formation News 

Next week, our second collection is for the Catholic 
Communication Campaign. This campaign connects 
people with Christ, here and around the world in  
developing countries, through the internet, television, 
radio, and print media. Fifty percent of funds collected 
remains in our diocese to fund local communications 
efforts. Your support 
helps spread the  
gospel message! To 
learn more, visit 
www.usccb.org/ccc. 



Set aside some time during the Easter season to  
prepare for the Sunday Mass readings with a short 
video reflection available on the FORMED website 
free of charge. To register for your free account, go 
to formed.org and use our parish name and access 

code: T2DVPN.  

Planning for the  
Future 
A team of parishioners 
has joined our pastor in an 
effort to identify future  
initiatives for our parish by 
focusing on certain priorities for the upcoming 
year.  These priorities will be determined by 
YOU, our parishioners through our upcoming 
survey. This week everyone will receive a  
postcard with information about how to access 
our online survey.  We encourage you to take 
our survey electronically but paper copies are 
available as you leave Mass beginning May 
21st.  Please take 10 to 15 minutes to  
prayerfully read through and answer the  
questions.  Survey results will be anonymous.  
All of the results will be evaluated and taken 
into consideration as we plan for the future  
priorities of our parish.   

Parish Family Festival 
Get Your Tickets Soon! 

 
The 3rd Annual Parish Family Festival is  
Saturday, June 10. This year we will have  
extended hours on a Saturday: 10 AM thru 5 PM   
- there will be more games for the children - we 
are planning for a specialty car show - there will 
be a pie-baking contest - and, of course, there 
will be a great, all-you-can-eat menu. You do not 
want to miss it! Tickets are $20 in advance or $25 
at the door. Children 12 and under are FREE.  
Part of your ticket price is a tax-deductible  
donation. Tickets are available after all Masses. 
Get your tickets soon. Don’t miss the fun!   

May 21, 2017 — Sixth 
Sunday of Easter 

ACTS 8: 5-8, 14-17; PS 66: 
1-7, 16, 20; 1 PT 3: 15-18;               
JN 14: 15-21 

Holy Scripture, the Word of God, is filled with 
so much meaning for us each and every 
week, if we only listen carefully and absorb 
what we are being told. In the last verse of 
today’s First Reading we hear, “Then they 
laid hands on them, and they received the 
Holy Spirit.” It is speaking of Sts. Peter and 
John who traveled to Samaria to more or less 
confirm those who had been baptized there. 
 
In fact, most historians believe that the    
laying on of hands in the New Testament is 
the origin of the Sacrament of Confirmation. 
In the Apostolic Constitution on the            
Sacrament of Confirmation Pope Paul VI     
affirmed that laying on of hands in the      
sacrament of confirmation continues the 
grace of Pentecost (on Sunday, June 4 this 
year). 
 
If you have been confirmed, you have        
experienced the “laying on of hands.” That 
means the Holy Spirit has been called to 
bless, sanctify, transform, and give grace to 
you. You have received the Holy Spirit, which 
is the ongoing life of the Church. You have 
been anointed with the Spirit of God. That 
means you have been called to not only live 
out that Spirit, but also to live a life which 
shares that Spirit with your parish and with 
others. 
 
When the priest or Bishop imposes hands, it 
is called epiclesis, a Greek word that means 
“invocation.” The “laying on of hands” is an 
important part of the ordination of priests 
and deacons. St. Paul reminded us all in his 
First Letter to Timothy, “Do not neglect the 
gift you have, which was conferred on you 
through the prophetic word with the         
imposition of hands.” 


